
 

Case study – Factory Quarter 
 
Background 
In April 2017, Paul Bragman Community and 
Economic Regeneration Consultants Limited was 
commissioned by Genesis Housing Association to 
develop a Feasibility Study Plan for a Community 
Hub on the Factory Quarter Estate on Larden Road 
in Hammersmith. The aim of the commission was 
to objectively assess the feasibility of establishing 
a sustainable community hub in a couple of the 
empty shop units.  This area is mixed commercial 
and residential property and consists of a mix of 
private, leaseholder and social housing of just 
under 500 properties.  
 
Work carried out 
A large part of this work involved talking to 
residents to see what interest there was in a 
community hub and what residents thought the 
main purpose of the community hub should be. 
This was done through a questionnaire (as shown) 
conducted either face-to-face or online in April and 
May 2017. This attracted just over 100 
respondents. There was also a Partners survey to 
gauge views of the local partners. 5 partners responded. In addition to this, desk-
based research and document review took place to assess the existing supply of 
facilities in the area.  

 
   

This research was analysed and used to identify if there was a potential model for a 
sustainable community hub and what the key purpose and functions of the community 
hub would be. This research was also used to develop options as to how the hub could 
be managed. This research was presented to the local Steering Group in regular 
meetings and formed a key part of the feasibility study. The results of the research were 
also fed back to residents through a community newsletter.  
 
Outcome 
The feasibility study was produced in July 2017 with the outcomes of the desk and 
community research and an evaluation of management options for the Steering Group to 
review and agree. Since then, there have been successive community meetings to 
discuss the hub and to extend community involvement. In the Autumn of 2018, meetings 
took place over the design and fitting of the hub. In the Winter edition of the newsletter, 
residents were invited to join a Residents working group. This group has a range of skills 
and meets often. A funding application was submitted in 2018 to attract financial support 
for the project. 

 

Copy of the Community Research questionnaire 

 


